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Memorandum 

Memorandum No: 24-159 

Date: November 14, 2024 

To: Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Commissioners 

From: Susan Grant, Acting City Manager 

Re: Designation of City Engineer 

The Land Development Manager position at the Development Services Department is 
vacant due to the resignation of Daniel Rey, P.E. Mr. Rey’s last day in the office was 
November 9th and his separation from City employment will be effective on November 
22, 2024.  

In addition to Mr. Rey serving as the City’s Land Development Manager he was also the 
City’s City Engineer. Per the Code of Ordinances Sec. 2-44, "There shall
be a City Engineer, who shall be licensed as a professional engineer in the State of 
Florida, and who is employed by the City and designated by the City Manager in 
writing as the City Engineer".

Effective immediately and in accordance with City Code of Ordinances Sec. 2-44, I am 
appointing Senior Project Manager, Benjamin Restrepo, P.E. to assume all duties and 
responsibilities of the City Engineer, including any action required in the event of an 
emergency. 

c: Anthony Fajardo, Assistant City Manager  
Laura Reece, Acting Assistant City Manager  
Ben Rogers, Acting Assistant City Manager  
Christopher Cooper, Acting Assistant City Manager 
D’Wayne Spence, Acting City Attorney  
David R. Soloman, City Clerk  
Patrick Reilly, City Auditor  
Department Directors  
CMO Managers  
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